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August 9, 2017
The Honourable Bill Fraser

Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure

Government of New Brunswick

Kings Place
P. O. Box 6000
Fredericton, NB
E3B 5H1

Dear Minister Fraser:

We, the board members of Association Heritage New Brunswick (AHNB), are dismayed to learn of the decision to demolish the covered bridge at Hammond River and replace it with a modular bridge.  While this strategy may seem like the most economical and expedient of the two options, we feel strongly that the end result would be very short-sighted. Not only do we have a moral obligation to preserve this cultural legacy for future generations, there are many economic benefits of cultural heritage tourism that can, and should be, explored. 
Covered bridges and ferries are modes of transportation that many generations of New Brunswickers have traditionally used to traverse the waterways of our province.  Tourists who come to New Brunswick to enjoy and gain a better appreciation of our most scenic and historic landscapes are able to do so because of these two modes of transportation. The bridge at Hammond River is one of our most picturesque. It is one of the longest covered bridges in our province.  Located in a highly visible location, it offers dramatic vistas to travelers between Saint John and Moncton.  

Moreover, covered bridges are of ingenuous, but not complex, construction.  They were designed so that deteriorating material could be replaced with relative ease and expense.  As your department follows through on your commitment to assess the condition of all covered bridges in our province, this should lead to routine maintenance being carried out to avoid more expensive solutions in the long term.  Had the contractor hired by this government followed the law and not used equipment heavier than permitted, the repairs needed would not be more than as required by regular maintenance.  
Sadly, as you know, New Brunswick has lost many of our covered bridges, and four in the last five years alone.  Their loss heightens our position of strongly advocating for the protecting and preserving the most enduring, and most vulnerable, examples of historical infrastructure to be found in a rural setting.  As our organization has state before, when given a choice, one can only hope that as stewards of our most endangered and valuable cultural assets, our government will always opt for the retention and conservation, rather than the destruction of, our built heritage.  We urge you to reverse your decision to ensure residents and tourists will continue to use and enjoy the Hammond River covered bridge for many years to come.
Original signed by,
Ruth Murgatryod, President

Association Heritage New Brunswick
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